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1             P R O C E E D I N G S
2                  * * * * *
3          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  It being
4 after seven o'clock, we are starting up -- we
5 good?
6          POLLY SELKOE:  Yeah.
7          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  This is
8 the continued Comprehensive Permit hearing
9 for 445 Harvard Street under Chapter 40B.
10 The proposal, as I think everyone here now
11 knows, is to construct a five-story building
12 with 25 rental residential units with
13 commercial space in the ground floor, 20
14 parking spaces.
15       My name is Johanna Schneider.  I'm
16 Chair for these proceedings.  I'm joined by
17 Jesse Geller and Lark Palermo.
18       We have a very abbreviated agenda for
19 this evening because we have a limited amount
20 of time due to other scheduling conflicts of
21 board members.  So this will end promptly at
22 8:15.
23       So the matters that we are going to
24 take up tonight is we will have the Board
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1 vote on the waivers that we discussed at the
2 last hearing.  We will also begin our review
3 of the draft decision.  I believe that we are
4 likely only to get through the procedural
5 history of the draft decision before we have
6 to continue to the next hearing date.
7       Polly, the next hearing date is
8 December 11th?
9          POLLY SELKOE:  December 11th.  Is
10 that good for all of you?
11          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yes.
12          MEMBER FROM THE AUDIENCE:  That's
13 town meeting.
14          POLLY SELKOE:  It is town meeting.
15 Our town meeting, they switched town meeting
16 dates around.  I don't know if you all would
17 be possibly be available on December 12th,
18 the next night?
19          JESSE GELLER:  Some of us have a
20 hearing.
21          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  We have a
22 40A hearing that night.
23          POLLY SELKOE:  I double checked it
24 that night.
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1          JESSE GELLER:  No, I think we do.
2          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  It's the
3 19th.
4          JESSE GELLER:  When do we have --
5 no, don't we have --
6          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  500.
7          JESSE GELLER:  That's the 19th.
8          POLLY SELKOE:  You're sure?  Because
9 I looked on the ZBA schedule.
10          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  And I
11 think if we didn't have anything scheduled
12 for the 12th because of town meeting is that
13 possible?
14          POLLY SELKOE:  No, there is
15 actually -- it is scheduled but the three
16 members that were sitting were three --
17          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Were not
18 us.
19          POLLY SELKOE:  Were not you.
20          LARK PALERMO:  I see.
21          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  I can do
22 the 12th.
23          LARK PALERMO:  I can do the 12th.
24          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Polly, is
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1 that okay?  Will we have space?  Do we have
2 somewhere to go?
3          POLLY SELKOE:  Yes, because the
4 other group can meet in the conference room,
5 they're small cases.
6          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Okay.
7 Okay.
8          LARK PALERMO:  We'll move this to
9 the 12th.
10          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  So we will
11 move this to the 12th.
12       Okay.  So as we were saying, the next
13 hearing on this project will be December 12th
14 at seven p.m.
15          MEMBER FROM THE AUDIENCE:  I thought
16 it was December 11th?
17          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  We just
18 moved it.  Because people were complaining it
19 was town meeting, so we moved it to
20 accommodate people who would like to attend
21 town meeting.
22          MEMBER FROM THE AUDIENCE:  Thank
23 you.
24          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  You're
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1 welcome.
2       So, are we going to get the waivers up
3 on the screen?
4          POLLY SELKOE:  You want to do the
5 waivers first?
6          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yes, we're
7 going to do the waivers first.
8          POLLY SELKOE:  I had the waivers at
9 the last time.
10          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  And I
11 think we walked through these at the last
12 hearing.
13          JESSE GELLER:  Have there been any
14 subsequent changes?
15          POLLY SELKOE:  No, they are
16 identical to what you saw at the last
17 hearing.
18          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Okay.
19       So we will run through each one and we
20 have to vote on each one.
21          JESSE GELLER:  Correct.  Just say
22 "Yay" or "Nay."
23          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  And do we
24 need to read them into the record do you
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1 think?
2          POLLY SELKOE:  You know, I --
3          JESSE GELLER:  No, you're going to
4 enter in -- so the schedules that we're
5 entering into the record doesn't have a draft
6 reference but it's exhibit --
7          POLLY SELKOE:  1.  It's Exhibit 1.
8          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Exhibit 1
9 dated November 25, 2019.
10       Waiver A?
11          JESSE GELLER:  Yes, I believe so.
12          LARK PALERMO:  Yes.
13          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Okay.
14       A, granted.
15       Waiver B?
16          JESSE GELLER:  Yes.
17          LARK PALERMO:  Yes.
18          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yes.
19       Waiver C?
20          JESSE GELLER:  Yes.
21          LARK PALERMO:  Yes.
22          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yes.
23       Waiver D?
24          JESSE GELLER:  So, just to be clear
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1 in waiver D, the proposal is not a wholesale
2 waiver of our design review provisions,
3 rather it's a limited waiver request,
4 correct?
5          POLLY SELKOE:  That is correct.  And
6 I went over this with Dan, the building
7 commissioner.
8          THE STENOGRAPHER:  I'm sorry, what?
9          POLLY SELKOE:  I went over this with
10 the building commissioner, Dan Bennett.
11          THE STENOGRAPHER:  Thank you.
12          JESSE GELLER:  Okay.
13       So, the list 3.c.2, 3.c.3, 3.c.4, 4.e,
14 4.f, 4.g, 4.h, 4.j, 4.m.
15          POLLY SELKOE:  Those are exceptions.
16 They're not asking for waivers.
17          JESSE GELLER:  Are not waived, to be
18 clear?
19          POLLY SELKOE:  They are not waived.
20 Right at the top of the screen it says
21 "except".
22          JESSE GELLER:  I want to make sure
23 everybody understands.
24          POLLY SELKOE:  Yes.
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1          JESSE GELLER:  I am in favor, yes.
2          LARK PALERMO:  I am in favor.
3          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Waiver E?
4          JESSE GELLER:  Yes.
5          LARK PALERMO:  Yes.
6          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yes.
7       Waiver F?
8          JESSE GELLER:  Yes.
9       Let me just -- good, okay.  In
10 particular I want to point out the notation
11 at the end, which in my lingo is this height
12 is all in?  They've done it as I commented
13 two hearings ago so that their elevator
14 overrun mechanicals are all within --
15          POLLY SELKOE:  The 50 feet.
16          JESSE GELLER:  Because that's
17 unusual for --
18          POLLY SELKOE:  Right.
19          JESSE GELLER:  -- what we might
20 otherwise do.
21          POLLY SELKOE:  Right.  They're all
22 within the --
23          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  59.
24          POLLY SELKOE:  -- 59 feet.
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1          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Correct.
2          JESSE GELLER:  Right.
3       So having pointed that out, I am in
4 favor.
5          LARK PALERMO:  Yes.
6          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yes.
7       Waiver G?
8          JESSE GELLER:  Yes.
9          LARK PALERMO:  Yes.
10          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yes.
11       Waiver H?
12          JESSE GELLER:  Yes.
13          LARK PALERMO:  Yes.
14          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yes.
15       Waiver I?
16          JESSE GELLER:  Yes.
17          LARK PALERMO:  Yes.
18          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yes.
19       Waiver J?
20          LARK PALERMO:  Yes.
21          JESSE GELLER:  Yes.
22          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yes.
23       Waiver K?
24          JESSE GELLER:  Yes.  Subject to --
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1 wait.  So on K -- yes.
2       On Thorndike Street were the
3 measurements provided?  Where it cuts back,
4 so you know how it's a widening section?
5 Were those measurements provided?
6          POLLY SELKOE:  Well, that would be
7 the front yard setback.  Are you talking
8 about the side yard or the front yard?
9          JESSE GELLER:  Right, so front yard
10 setback?
11          POLLY SELKOE:  Yes.  It is.
12          JESSE GELLER:  Yeah.  Because on
13 Thorndike it's a front yard.
14          POLLY SELKOE:  Yes.
15          VICTOR SHEEN:  So the front yard
16 setback on Thorndike at the end of the
17 building is approximately, I think,
18 nine-foot-six setback.
19          JESSE GELLER:  Nine foot --
20          VICTOR SHEEN:  Six from the property
21 line.
22          JESSE GELLER:  Six at the maximum.
23          VICTOR SHEEN:  At the maximum.
24          JESSE GELLER:  Okay.
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1          VICTOR SHEEN:  From the property
2 line.
3          JESSE GELLER:  At the maximum?
4          VICTOR SHEEN:  And then tapers to --
5          JESSE GELLER:  Okay.
6       Yes, I'm in favor.
7          LARK PALERMO:  Yes.
8          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yes.
9       Waiver L.
10          LARK PALERMO:  Yes.
11          JESSE GELLER:  Yes.
12          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yes.
13       Waiver M?
14          JESSE GELLER:  Yes.
15          LARK PALERMO:  Yes.
16          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yes.
17       Waiver N?
18          JESSE GELLER:  Yes.
19          LARK PALERMO:  Yes.
20          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yes.
21       Waiver O?
22          LARK PALERMO:  Yes.
23          JESSE GELLER:  Yes.
24          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yes.
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1       Waiver P?
2          LARK PALERMO:  Yes.
3          JESSE GELLER:  Yes.
4          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yes.
5       Waiver Q?
6          LARK PALERMO:  Yes.
7          JESSE GELLER:  Yes.
8          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yes.
9       Waiver R?
10          JESSE GELLER:  Yes.
11          LARK PALERMO:  Yes.
12          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yes.
13       That takes care of our waivers.
14       Now, moving on to the draft decision.
15 Polly, was the draft decision posted on the
16 project website, the town website?
17          POLLY SELKOE:  It was, yes.  Not
18 necessarily with the most recent because, you
19 know, I was working on this this afternoon,
20 but there is -- it is listed on the website.
21 But as you know, it's a work in progress.  So
22 it's continually being changed.
23          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:
24 Absolutely.
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1          POLLY SELKOE:  And there are some
2 suggestions even tonight for changes.
3          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Okay.
4       What is on the screen right now,
5 though, is this the most current working
6 draft of the decision?
7          POLLY SELKOE:  Well, it is except
8 for one thing, and that is at the very end of
9 the day, Virginia Bullock suggested that
10 there are more up-to-date housing
11 requirements that she would like.  And I have
12 handed that out to you.  Does everyone have a
13 copy?  It says at the top of the page,
14 "Proposed condition for 445 Harvard Street
15 housing."  And she says that this is more
16 recent language that is one of the more
17 recent 40B proposals, and it's what the
18 subsidizing agencies like to see.
19          LARK PALERMO:  And you e-mailed this
20 to us this afternoon?
21          POLLY SELKOE:  I did e-mail it to
22 you this afternoon, yes.  But I did not, I
23 did not insert it into this as yet.
24          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  And this
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1 will be -- do you have a sense yet of which
2 conditions in the draft decision that this
3 will replace?
4          POLLY SELKOE:  I do.
5       You had asked me earlier -- yesterday
6 what some of the bolded -- why some of the
7 words are bolded.  And the words that are
8 bolded kind of tell the subject of the
9 condition just to give a hint if you're
10 looking for something.
11          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Okay.
12          POLLY SELKOE:  So if you look under
13 the "conditions," you'll see one that has
14 housing.  I'll tell you the number in a
15 minute.
16          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Well, I
17 think there are several, there are actually
18 several -- there are several of them.  And
19 it's fine.  I think we can integrate it in
20 the next draft.  We're not voting --
21          POLLY SELKOE:  Right.
22          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  -- to make
23 this decision tonight.
24       Polly, I would note if you -- when
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1 you're moving these over into this document,
2 condition No. 4 into the insert, looks like
3 it is referring back to another project
4 and --
5          POLLY SELKOE:  Yes, it does.
6          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  -- and
7 number of units in the project needs to be
8 adjusted for this project.
9          POLLY SELKOE:  Yeah, five.
10       I did not even have a chance to go over
11 this yet.
12          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  No, no,
13 understood.  I noticed it and so instead of
14 having to go back and forth with it, just
15 throwing it out there --
16          POLLY SELKOE:  Okay.
17          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  -- to try
18 to be helpful.
19       Okay, so let's take a look at the draft
20 decisions, it's a draft dated 11/25/19.  It
21 is a red line.  And let's just start with
22 paragraph 1 of the procedural history.
23          JESSE GELLER:  Okay.
24       My comment is comment No. 2.  I think
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1 definitionally the original project has to be
2 defined and --
3          POLLY SELKOE:  So --
4          JESSE GELLER:  -- because that term
5 is later used.
6          POLLY SELKOE:  In other words, that
7 that should say --
8          JESSE GELLER:  It should refer to --
9          POLLY SELKOE:  -- words "original
10 project."
11          JESSE GELLER:  Right.
12       What this Applicant originally applied
13 for.
14          POLLY SELKOE:  Right.  And that,
15 that reflects that.  It just doesn't say
16 "original project" in there.
17          JESSE GELLER:  Okay.
18          POLLY SELKOE:  And I can add that
19 language.
20          JESSE GELLER:  And then --
21          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yeah, so
22 in that parenthetical where it says
23 "project," just add the word "original"
24 before that.
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1          POLLY SELKOE:  Okay.
2          JESSE GELLER:  Right.
3       And then what will happen is the
4 amended proposal that is actually what is
5 before us, will then become the project, or
6 if you want the amended project, but it needs
7 to be consistently preferred to.
8          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  And I
9 would prefer that it be called "The project".
10          POLLY SELKOE:  All right.
11          JESSE GELLER:  That's fine.
12          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  But we
13 don't have a paragraph yet where we talk
14 about the amended project, I don't think.
15          JESSE GELLER:  Not within procedural
16 history.  I would either do it by separate
17 paragraph within procedural history, or I
18 would do it as a -- in 2 if you wanted to I
19 suppose.
20          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  In
21 paragraph 2?
22          JESSE GELLER:  Correct.
23       I think it's the piece that ties it all
24 together.
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1          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  It is.  It
2 is.
3       And so, Polly, what I would suggest we
4 insert, and I like the idea of it being
5 paragraph 2, would we say something, like,
6 "subsequently the Applicant" -- and I don't
7 know if there's an exact date by which they
8 submitted --
9          JESSE GELLER:  The amended plan.
10          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  -- the
11 amended plans.  But the Applicant on XYZ
12 date.
13          POLLY SELKOE:  Do you think it
14 should be condition No. 3?
15          JESSE GELLER:  This isn't a
16 condition.
17          POLLY SELKOE:  I'm sorry.
18 Procedural history No. 3 or do you want it as
19 part of paragraph 2?
20          LARK PALERMO:  You can make it 3 and
21 change the numbers.
22          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Either
23 way.
24          POLLY SELKOE:  Okay.
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1          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  But I
2 think we need a sentence saying, you know,
3 "on XYZ date the Applicant submitted a
4 modified project."
5          POLLY SELKOE:  And then say what it
6 is?
7          JESSE GELLER:  Exactly.
8          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Consisting
9 of --
10          JESSE GELLER:  Yes, what you're
11 going to do is take essentially the same
12 concept of paragraph 2 as it applies to the
13 original project and apply it to the project.
14          POLLY SELKOE:  Sure.
15          JESSE GELLER:  So you can use sort
16 of the template.
17          POLLY SELKOE:  Exactly.  I will do
18 that.
19          JESSE GELLER:  Anything else up
20 through 3?
21          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  No.
22          JESSE GELLER:  Okay.
23       So when you go to the end of this
24 list -- good, okay.  So you've added --
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1          POLLY SELKOE:  Yes.
2          JESSE GELLER:  -- the definition
3 because you're later using this term -- and I
4 think you need to, you correctly need to
5 refer back to them.
6          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  And,
7 Polly, I would just -- and I know you were
8 working very quickly today collectively, you
9 need to spell check that.
10          POLLY SELKOE:  Yes, it needs an "E".
11          JESSE GELLER:  Good, okay.
12       So you referenced now the waiver, key
13 planner, whatever you want to call it.  It's
14 part of the submittal.
15       Did we have submittal from the fire
16 chief?
17          POLLY SELKOE:  I don't --
18          JESSE GELLER:  I mean, as a distinct
19 separate --
20          POLLY SELKOE:  I don't think so.
21          JESSE GELLER:  Okay.  Can you double
22 check that?
23          POLLY SELKOE:  I will.
24       He has on the other -- on other cases
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1 have said that he wants a condition where
2 they have to comply with -- I don't know what
3 the acronym is.
4          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  NFPA.
5          POLLY SELKOE:  Yeah.
6       And that was in --
7          JESSE GELLER:  That's in here.  I
8 saw that.
9          POLLY SELKOE:  That's in here.  But
10 I can -- we could either have a condition
11 that the final plans have to be reviewed and
12 approved by the fire chief.  That could be
13 added.  Or I can speak with the fire chief
14 and ask him to send a memo before December
15 12th.
16          JESSE GELLER:  Okay.  I just want to
17 make sure we do whatever it is he wanted.
18          POLLY SELKOE:  Okay.  I will ask him
19 this week.
20          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Okay.
21       On paragraph 5, the same thing with
22 paragraph 7 and 8, we're going to need to
23 just add December 12th as a date of a
24 subsequent meeting.
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1          POLLY SELKOE:  Right, I realize
2 that.
3          JESSE GELLER:  November 25th and....
4          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  And, blah,
5 yeah.
6          POLLY SELKOE:  Well, I'll replace
7 November 25th with the date that we actually
8 close the hearing.
9          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Correct.
10          JESSE GELLER:  In 7.  That's in 7?
11          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  That's in
12 7.
13       But in 5 we need to add December 12th
14 as a date where we had a hearing, continued
15 hearing.
16          POLLY SELKOE:  Which date, September
17 12th?
18          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  December
19 12th.
20          POLLY SELKOE:  December 12th.
21          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Is that
22 right?
23          POLLY SELKOE:  Oh, December 12th.
24          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Right?
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1          POLLY SELKOE:  Yes, of course.
2          JESSE GELLER:  There's a reference
3 in there to the amended project, so you're
4 going to call it "The project".
5          POLLY SELKOE:  Which number are you
6 on?
7          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  No. 12.
8 We were talking about the original project
9 and the amended project, we just need to take
10 out "amended".
11          POLLY SELKOE:  Uh-huh.
12          JESSE GELLER:  Did you correct -- so
13 we're on findings now?
14       In 4, the number of parking spaces was
15 reduced.
16          POLLY SELKOE:  From 21 to 20.
17          JESSE GELLER:  Thank you.
18          MEMBER FROM THE AUDIENCE:  It says
19 to from.
20          JESSE GELLER:  Right.  That's
21 exactly what I was looking at.  Thank you.
22 Take a look at that.
23          POLLY SELKOE:  I didn't hear what
24 you said.
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1          LARK PALERMO:  The number of parking
2 spaces was reduced --
3          JESSE GELLER:  From.
4          POLLY SELKOE:  21 to 20.
5          Member FROM THE AUDIENCE:  Take out
6 the "to" T-O.
7          POLLY SELKOE:  Can you speak a
8 little louder?  Sorry.
9          JESSE GELLER:  You have the word T-O
10 in there, to.  Take it out.
11          LARK PALERMO:  Reduce "to" you want
12 to take it out.
13          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Right
14 before 21 on the last line.
15          POLLY SELKOE:  Okay, "to".  Okay.  I
16 got it.
17          JESSE GELLER:  In 5, you don't need
18 to say "455 Harvard Street site."  You
19 defined site.
20          POLLY SELKOE:  Okay.  So just cross
21 out "455 Harvard Street."  That's this side.
22          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yeah,
23 address.  We were talking about this --
24 right?
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1          POLLY SELKOE:  Yeah.
2          JESSE GELLER:  There you go.
3          LARK PALERMO:  And by law.
4          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yeah.  And
5 then we just have a typo at the end of that
6 first sentence.
7          POLLY SELKOE:  No. 6?
8          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  5.
9          LARK PALERMO:  5.
10          POLLY SELKOE:  Oh, yes.
11          JESSE GELLER:  Story retail.
12 R-E-T-A-I-L.  Third line, yeah.  Keep going.
13          POLLY SELKOE:  Okay, got it.  Tall.
14          JESSE GELLER:  Okay.
15          POLLY SELKOE:  Victor, you want to
16 move it up a little, please?
17          VICTOR SHEEN:  I'm sorry.  Do you
18 want to add anything on 6, paragraph 6,
19 commercial retail structure.
20          POLLY SELKOE:  There are mostly
21 one-story.
22          VICTOR SHEEN:  One-story tall.
23          JESSE GELLER:  That's good.
24       Okay.
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1          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  And 8 we
2 need to add a close parentheses after "green
3 line C branch."
4          POLLY SELKOE:  Yes.
5          JESSE GELLER:  Yes.
6          LARK PALERMO:  And I think we need
7 the word "of" in the second line before "two
8 public rapid transit lines."
9          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  So between
10 "walking distance" and "two."
11          LARK PALERMO:  Right.
12          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Right.
13          VICTOR SHEEN:  What do you want to
14 add, A-N-D.
15          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Of.
16 "Within walking distance of two public"....
17          JESSE GELLER:  In -- so 9 is
18 correct, however, in fairness to the
19 neighbors, I don't want to leave the
20 impression that the revise -- I think we've
21 heard enough that the revised project remains
22 in the mind of many of the neighbors still,
23 too large, and within an adequate setbacks.
24 So I don't -- that's an accurate statement,
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1 however, I don't want to leave the impression
2 that they feel that this has resolved their
3 concerns.  Because I don't think that is
4 accurate.  So somehow I think it needs to
5 make a notation.  And there's a period at the
6 end Thorndike Street.
7       You understand?  And I don't need to
8 wordsmith it --
9          POLLY SELKOE:  Sure, I do
10 understand.
11          JESSE GELLER:  -- but, you know, I
12 think it's important that the testimony that
13 they've offered gets transmitted correctly.
14          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Jesse,
15 perhaps the place to put that is in paragraph
16 10?
17          JESSE GELLER:  Okay.  Yeah.  Yeah.
18          LARK PALERMO:  That sounds right.
19          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Right.
20 Where we say, "Neighbors remained concerned."
21          JESSE GELLER:  And 12.
22          MEMBER FROM THE AUDIENCE:  Excuse
23 me, I'm sorry, I don't mean to be rude, but
24 No. 10 is just factually incorrect.  We
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1 reside at 77 Thorndike, along with five other
2 people.  And I mean not a single time was
3 anyone in that house approached by the
4 developer about our concerns.  We just
5 learned about this two weeks ago.
6          MEMBER FROM THE AUDIENCE:  Nor was
7 the property owner.
8          MEMBER FROM THE AUDIENCE:  There's
9 never been a neighborhood meeting ever.
10 We've never had one with the developer.
11          JESSE GELLER:  Is that correct?
12          VICTOR SHEEN:  For the record, so
13 we've met with the immediate abutters at 435
14 Harvard Street, which is the direct abutter
15 next to the mural building, as well as 64
16 Coolidge Street a number of times.  The --
17 and we've been in -- also had a number of
18 discussions with the ownership at 455
19 Harvard --
20          MEMBER FROM THE AUDIENCE:  That's
21 not true.
22          VICTOR SHEEN:  -- on a more informal
23 basis over -- I met with your father, I met
24 with your brothers a number of times at the
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1 coffee shop at Starbucks.
2          JESSE GELLER:  This isn't a
3 discussion.  I'm just trying to be factually
4 accurate.
5          MEMBER FROM THE AUDIENCE:  And I
6 just want to say --
7          MEMBER FROM THE AUDIENCE:  It's
8 factually incorrect.
9          MEMBER FROM THE AUDIENCE:  -- well
10 the other abutters have not had any --
11          JESSE GELLER:  Okay.
12          MEMBER FROM THE AUDIENCE:  -- never
13 approached anyone.
14          JESSE GELLER:  Okay.  Okay.  I just
15 want to be factually accurate.  I don't want
16 engage in a conversation about who we talked
17 to.
18          MEMBER FROM THE AUDIENCE:  Just that
19 there are other abutters have not been
20 approached.
21          JESSE GELLER:  Okay.
22       So let's either take the language out
23 or provide specifically --
24          POLLY SELKOE:  Which --
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1          JESSE GELLER:  -- Victor's given you
2 the list -- I think he can give you the list.
3       If anybody here thinks, once that
4 language is revised, that it is inaccurate
5 contact Polly, let her know.  Because as you
6 know, this will be posted.  Okay.
7          LARK PALERMO:  I have a question,
8 Victor.
9          VICTOR SHEEN:  Sure.
10          LARK PALERMO:  Did you meet with all
11 the immediate abutters?
12          VICTOR SHEEN:  I don't think we were
13 able to reach the immediate abutters.  That
14 we -- we also met with the 77 -- we reached
15 out to the 77 Thorndike abutter.  They --
16 they -- there were some communications, but
17 because they were out-of-town renters,
18 owners, we weren't able to secure a meeting
19 with 77 Thorndike.  However, we did reach out
20 to them a number of times.
21       We also spoke to 78 Thorndike right
22 across the street, as well as 64 Coolidge and
23 235 Harvard.
24          MEMBER FROM THE AUDIENCE:  Excuse
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1 me, 78 Thorndike, is that the Campbells'?
2          VICTOR SHEEN:  Yeah.  The brothers
3 and sister.
4          MEMBER FROM THE AUDIENCE:  Right.
5 But they never have ever talked about having
6 a meeting with you I have to say.
7          VICTOR SHEEN:  We have it on record.
8          JESSE GELLER:  Okay, so let's just
9 tailor that to be specific.
10          POLLY SELKOE:  Yes.
11          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  And to
12 provide those four property addresses.
13          VICTOR SHEEN:  Right.
14          JESSE GELLER:  Thank you.
15       Okay, and then...to parking.
16          POLLY SELKOE:  Yeah, I have to take
17 out --
18          LARK PALERMO:  The word "to".
19          POLLY SELKOE:  -- "to".
20          JESSE GELLER:  Yes.
21          POLLY SELKOE:  Also it looks like
22 the numbering may need to be corrected.
23          JESSE GELLER:  Because you left out
24 the word "largely".  They've got one space
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1 that is not mechanical.  "Two largely
2 mechanical."
3          POLLY SELKOE:  Wait, which one are
4 you on?
5          JESSE GELLER:  So in response to
6 comments, the applicant revised -- getting
7 old is tough, let me tell you.
8          LARK PALERMO:  The parking land.
9          JESSE GELLER:  I can't see anymore.
10 Provide the parking plan from below grade
11 parking to ground floor parking with --
12          POLLY SELKOE:  With the
13 mechanical --
14          LARK PALERMO:  -- parking system for
15 the residential tenants.
16          JESSE GELLER:  I'm sorry, to ground
17 floor parking largely -- with a largely
18 mechanical parking system for the residential
19 tenants.
20          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  It's
21 one-on-one mechanical accessible -- so I
22 don't think we need the word "largely".
23          JESSE GELLER:  As long as you
24 reference that.
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1          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  A
2 mechanical parking system --
3          JESSE GELLER:  Right.
4          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER: --
5 mechanical parking system for the residential
6 tenants, parentheses, one non-mechanical --
7          JESSE GELLER:  And no parking for
8 the commercial use.
9          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yes.
10          JESSE GELLER:  That's good.
11       JESSE GELLER:  Down more.
12       Yeah.
13          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  All right.
14          JESSE GELLER:  Do you want to start
15 on --
16          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  We might
17 as well start on conditions.  We have about a
18 half hour, so we might as well use it
19 wisely --
20          JESSE GELLER:  Yeah.
21          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  -- while
22 we're all here.
23          JESSE GELLER:  Okay.
24          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Do we, do
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1 we in the last line of the decision, instead
2 of saying "as shown on the site plans,
3 architectural plans, and landscape plans," is
4 that -- do we just call those the site plans
5 and architectural plans?
6          JESSE GELLER:  Yes.  That
7 definition's wrong.
8          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Right.
9          JESSE GELLER:  Good catch.
10          POLLY SELKOE:  Delete "In
11 landscaping plans"?
12          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yes.  And
13 add an "and" between site plans.
14          JESSE GELLER:  Get rid of it and put
15 "and".
16          POLLY SELKOE:  All right.
17          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  And in
18 condition No. 1 when we say, "As shown on the
19 site plans and the architectural plans," we
20 need to take out "the" because this is a
21 defined term now.
22       And should we say "site" instead of "at
23 the 445 Harvard Street lot."
24          JESSE GELLER:  All of the parking is

Page 36

1-800-727-6396 Veritext Legal Solutions www.veritext.com



1 on level, is it not?
2          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Well, sort
3 of.  Not --
4          JESSE GELLER:  You have dedicated
5 spaces to affordable units, it's just that
6 they have to --
7          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  But they
8 are available and that's the word that we're
9 using.  They're available.
10          JESSE GELLER:  Well, I'm just
11 wondering --
12          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Oh, it's
13 part of the parking for the market rate units
14 will be undbundled.
15          JESSE GELLER:  So the implication
16 is --
17          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  It means
18 all parking will be unbundled is what we want
19 to say.
20          JESSE GELLER:  Right.
21          POLLY SELKOE:  But not the
22 affordable units?
23          JESSE GELLER:  Yes, the affordable
24 are unbundled as well.
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1          POLLY SELKOE:  In other words, the
2 affordable units will have to pay for
3 parking?
4          LARK PALERMO:  Actually, wasn't
5 it -- is it in here?
6          JESSE GELLER:  No.
7          LARK PALERMO:  There was somewhere
8 it was -- I thought that provision that
9 affordable units it would be included in the
10 rent?
11          JESSE GELLER:  Yeah.
12          VICTOR SHEEN:  The way the
13 affordable unit parking works is they're
14 entitled to the same parking ratio.  So in
15 this case we're providing 0.8 for the
16 residential.  So four out of the five units
17 would have -- if they have a car, a parking
18 space, four out of the five units would have
19 access to parking as part of the rent.
20          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  So that
21 first sentence that we have is correct?
22          VICTOR SHEEN:  That's right.  So as
23 part of that they don't have a car, the
24 car -- the space becomes reversed back into
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1 market rate parking space.
2          JESSE GELLER:  But preference is
3 given?
4          LARK PALERMO:  How about "made
5 available to the residents of the affordable
6 units who have cars"?
7          JESSE GELLER:  I guess I don't care
8 if they have a car.  If they want parking,
9 they have an option of parking.
10          LARK PALERMO:  That's a question.
11          VICTOR SHEEN:  So, if they don't
12 have a space, that space is not assigned to
13 them.
14          LARK PALERMO:  Right.
15          VICTOR SHEEN:  It will revert back
16 to the market rate.
17          LARK PALERMO:  Yeah.  I think that's
18 reasonable.  So they're not allowed to rent
19 it out?
20          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Right,
21 right.  So it's not allocated, it is made
22 available.
23          LARK PALERMO:  Let's say, made
24 available to the residents of the affordable
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1 housing units, four parking spaces shall be
2 made available to the affordable housing
3 units who have cars.
4          POLLY SELKOE:  Well, housing units
5 don't have cars.  Like, the residents --
6          JESSE GELLER:  With vehicles.
7          LARK PALERMO:  With vehicles.
8          POLLY SELKOE:  Okay.
9          LARK PALERMO:  And included in the
10 rental rate?
11          POLLY SELKOE:  Not as part of the
12 rent --
13          MEMBER FROM THE AUDIENCE:  Part of
14 the rent.
15          VICTOR SHEEN:  That's part of the
16 rent.
17          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  And
18 included as part of the rent for the unit.
19          LARK PALERMO:  And included as part
20 of the rent.
21          VICTOR SHEEN:  Included as part of
22 the rent, yeah.
23          LARK PALERMO:  Okay.
24          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  And the
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1 next sentence should probably just say, "all
2 project parking shall be unbundled."
3          POLLY SELKOE:  Say that again.
4          LARK PALERMO:  Well, it's the market
5 rate units.
6          POLLY SELKOE:  The market rate units
7 shall be unbundled.
8          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Well, but
9 the, but the, the affordables it's not really
10 bundled either.
11          LARK PALERMO:  Well, I consider it
12 bundled if it's part of the rent.
13          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  But they
14 don't --
15          LARK PALERMO:  I think that's what's
16 meant by --
17          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Okay.
18          LARK PALERMO:  I mean, you don't
19 need to use the word "Bundled."  You can just
20 say the parking for the market rate units
21 shall be --
22          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  I think
23 that the Transportation Board wanted us to
24 use those words.
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1          POLLY SELKOE:  Yeah --
2          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  -- so I do
3 think we want to keep those in there.
4          LARK PALERMO:  That's where I saw
5 this.
6          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  That's
7 where you saw it.
8          LARK PALERMO:  I knew I saw it
9 somewhere.
10          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  All right,
11 all parking for the market rate units shall
12 be unbundled.
13       Now, Polly, I know that we received an
14 October 4, 2019, letter from the
15 Transportation Board --
16          POLLY SELKOE:  Yes.
17          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  -- which
18 contains a number of recommendations and
19 proposed conditions.  Does this decision
20 that -- this draft decision have every single
21 one of these recommendations included in it?
22          POLLY SELKOE:  Well, there were two.
23 And I have been in communication with Todd
24 Kirrane who is the Transportation Department.
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1 One was he wanted me to -- I discussed with
2 him whether we should put in "No parking
3 shall be allowed on Thorndike Street," and he
4 agreed that he preferred to have the
5 Transportation Board just, because they're --
6          JESSE GELLER:  They don't have
7 control over it.
8          POLLY SELKOE:  Excuse me?  Because
9 they're --
10          JESSE GELLER:  They don't have
11 control over it.
12          POLLY SELKOE:  They don't --
13          LARK PALERMO:  Transportation Board?
14          JESSE GELLER:  No, the developer.
15          LARK PALERMO:  No, the developer
16 doesn't.
17          POLLY SELKOE:  Right.
18          LARK PALERMO:  So the Transportation
19 Board --
20          POLLY SELKOE:  That's right.  So he
21 said he'd rather the Transportation Board say
22 that I didn't need to add, is what he did
23 say.
24          JESSE GELLER:  Yes, exactly.
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1          POLLY SELKOE:  Okay.
2       And then the only other thing that he
3 was concerned about had to do with the fact
4 that under Traffic Mitigation Measures, we
5 talked about a $20,000 contribution.  I don't
6 know if you want to wait until we get to that
7 one, toward building -- designing and
8 building the bump outs on the opposite side
9 of the street, on the west side of the
10 street.  And at four -- 455 Harvard Street
11 there hadn't been actually a figure that was
12 put in.  It just said that the Applicant
13 would have to pay for the design and
14 construction of those bump outs at
15 crosswalks, etcetera.  And there was no upper
16 limit.  And in talking with Mr. Sheen, he
17 said he prefers to have some kind of limit.
18       Now, I had asked originally when we had
19 455 Harvard Street, I said well, how much
20 exactly would that cost?  And they said that
21 it would cost around $86,000 to install that.
22 But the figure $86,000 is not in the 455
23 decision as a condition.  It just says, and
24 you have to pay for it.  And, you know, it's
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1 unlimited.
2          JESSE GELLER:  If -- not
3 withstanding the discussion we had at the
4 last hearing.  Frankly, I think if the intent
5 here is both to ameliorate an existing
6 condition, make it better, but also to
7 address the ways in which the project
8 exacerbates those issues, in other words, you
9 know, it's a relative way as people have
10 said, that's a tough intersection to get
11 through.  There are no lights there.  And
12 there are pedestrians that cross, I was one
13 of them last week, I actually think that the
14 cap shouldn't be there.
15          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  I'm not
16 sure -- and I see Mr. Engler is here.  I'm
17 not sure whether in the context of 40B we can
18 leave it open.
19          JESSE GELLER:  You think as a
20 requirement of 40B we have to put --
21          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  I think
22 that --
23          JESSE GELLER:  -- an amount?
24          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  -- my
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1 concern is that if we don't put an amount,
2 and we don't have any information about the
3 actual cost of it, Mr. Sheen, I don't know if
4 you priced it out already.
5          POLLY SELKOE:  Well, no, it was just
6 an estimate --
7          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  I'm sorry,
8 I was asking Victor if he priced it out.
9          POLLY SELKOE:  Sorry, excuse me.
10          VICTOR SHEEN:  So I think we went
11 back to the similar decision regarding sort
12 of the pedestrian mitigations for 420 Harvard
13 Street, for that project we had an upper
14 limit of $10,000.  And with a condition that
15 if the 10,000 was not used towards the
16 mitigation within a certain period of time,
17 then, you know, it was refunded back to us.
18 So I think that, you know, our concern to
19 leave it, you know, open ended is that it may
20 make the project uneconomic.  And so we, we
21 agreed to doubling the amount and that we
22 were -- that we agreed to for 420 Harvard
23 Street, which would as sort of the upper
24 limit of our contribution towards the
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1 pedestrian mitigation.
2          LARK PALERMO:  Although this is an
3 entirely different design as I recall from
4 420 Harvard Street pedestrian mitigation.  In
5 this case you're doing a bump out curb, and I
6 don't recall that being the plan for 420.
7          VICTOR SHEEN:  The bump out was
8 actually not our design, right?  It was the
9 design and it was a decision between the
10 Transportation Board and sort of the other
11 boards within the Town Hall.  So we have
12 no -- we had no input to the design.
13          LARK PALERMO:  But my impression was
14 you had agreed to pay for it.
15          VICTOR SHEEN:  We had agreed in
16 concept to pay for portions of it.
17          LARK PALERMO:  That's what I
18 thought.
19          VICTOR SHEEN:  For portions of it,
20 right?
21          LARK PALERMO:  Well, I think having
22 sat on 455 and 445, the developer for 455 did
23 agree to pay for, apparently with no limit, I
24 believe installation of two --
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1          VICTOR SHEEN:  Two, yes.
2          LARK PALERMO:  -- of the bump outs.
3          POLLY SELKOE:  And actually, it
4 was --
5          LARK PALERMO:  I'm impressed my
6 memory's working tonight.
7          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Good job.
8          POLLY SELKOE:  No, that's exactly
9 right.  As a matter of fact, the condition
10 went on to say that the town would pay for
11 the bump outs on the west side.  Of course,
12 they didn't know that 445 was going to be
13 planted.
14          LARK PALERMO:  That's what I recall.
15 And so now we're really seeking the same
16 support for this pedestrian mitigation from
17 you that we sought from 455, which frankly I
18 think is reasonable.  And if we have a
19 design -- do we have a design for the bump
20 outs?
21          POLLY SELKOE:  No.  Well, yeah,
22 there's a conceptual design.  It's not a
23 final design.
24          LARK PALERMO:  So, let's get it
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1 priced.
2          JESSE GELLER:  They don't have a
3 price.
4          LARK PALERMO:  Well, let's get it
5 priced.
6          POLLY SELKOE:  Well, I was told
7 that -- yes, Todd mentioned the figure
8 $86,000, and we felt it would be the same for
9 this.
10          LARK PALERMO:  Todd estimated
11 $86,000 for two bump outs?
12          POLLY SELKOE:  Yes.
13          LARK PALERMO:  That sounds within
14 the --
15          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  That's
16 expensive.
17          LARK PALERMO:  No, actually being in
18 construction these days, it's ridiculously
19 expensive.  It's -- it doesn't shock me
20 actually.
21          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Okay.
22          LARK PALERMO:  I'm sorry to say.
23          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  No, I mean
24 that's -- it's a high number.  But if that's
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1 the number....
2          LARK PALERMO:  I mean, you know, you
3 can put that on as your cap.
4          JESSE GELLER:  At least have some
5 basis in legality.
6          LARK PALERMO:  Exactly.  And if it
7 comes in for less, it comes in for less.
8          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Right,
9 right.
10          LARK PALERMO:  But it's an amount,
11 contributed amount not to exceed 86,000.
12          VICTOR SHEEN:  And so in speaking to
13 the Applicant -- we're just sort of
14 representing the ownership.  So the ownership
15 will respectively ask the Board to make that
16 as a 20,000 upper limit.  But if the Board
17 chooses to render a different decision, we'll
18 take it under advisement.
19          LARK PALERMO:  Okay.  That sounds
20 reasonable.  Yeah, 20,000 is not even going
21 to pay for --
22          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Okay,
23 let's hold that until we get to that
24 condition.
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1          LARK PALERMO:  Okay.
2          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  And see if
3 we can make some more progress on some of
4 these others.
5          LARK PALERMO:  And who is actually
6 doing the design?  The town?
7          POLLY SELKOE:  I -- yes, the town
8 would do the design and the installation, but
9 the Applicant would pay for it.
10          LARK PALERMO:  Okay.
11          JESSE GELLER:  But I don't have --
12 let me be clear.  I don't take issue with the
13 use it or lose it.  So....
14          POLLY SELKOE:  Yeah, okay.
15          JESSE GELLER:  Victor's correct.
16 Town doesn't use that money, it goes back to
17 the developer.
18          LARK PALERMO:  Right.
19          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:
20 Absolutely.
21          JESSE GELLER:  Okay.
22       Wait, go back down Victor.
23          VICTOR SHEEN:  Down or up?
24          JESSE GELLER:  Other direction.
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1 Other from what you just did.
2          POLLY SELKOE:  The number -- I think
3 especially No. 7.  I don't know if you're up
4 to that, I think needs a little help with the
5 wording.
6          JESSE GELLER:  Yeah.
7          POLLY SELKOE:  I kind of added, you
8 know, different people's comments.
9          JESSE GELLER:  The Applicant shall
10 maintain as open space...the area adjacent to
11 the proposed commercial space.
12          VICTOR SHEEN:  Adjacent to --
13          JESSE GELLER:  Adjacent to the
14 proposed commercial space.
15       Yeah.
16       Off of Harvard Street in a manner to
17 allow --
18          POLLY SELKOE:  It says --
19          LARK PALERMO:  Public use and
20 enjoyment.
21          POLLY SELKOE:  It says to allow an
22 unobstructed view of the existing mural, at
23 the end of that sentence.
24          JESSE GELLER:  Right.  That's what I
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1 see.
2          LARK PALERMO:  Yeah, but we need to
3 get the public in there.  To allow --
4          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Public
5 access subject to -- I mean, I think that we
6 discussed this the last hearing or the
7 hearing before, they don't know what the
8 attendance is going to be.
9          LARK PALERMO:  Right.  But we do see
10 this as open space.
11          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  We see it
12 as open space, but --
13          LARK PALERMO:  But with -- yeah, I
14 mean, I do.  Maybe I'm speaking just for
15 myself.  But that waiver we just voted on for
16 public space which was 800 square feet as I
17 recall, in my view is this space.
18          VICTOR SHEEN:  It was an open space.
19 It wasn't a public space.
20          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Right.
21          VICTOR SHEEN:  That's on the waiver.
22          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Right.
23 Yeah, and I think that's what we discussed at
24 the last hearing.  It will be maintained
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1 open, but let's say there's a cafe in there
2 and they have trouble having people just
3 sitting out there without patronizing the
4 cafe.
5       I mean, I think the priorities --
6          LARK PALERMO:  I guess --
7          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  We don't
8 want building out there.  We don't want
9 anything obstructing the mural --
10          LARK PALERMO:  No.
11          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  -- and I
12 think ideally, and I think we've expressed
13 this, and maybe there's a way to express it
14 in writing, our preference would be that the
15 public have access.  But I think that we have
16 been --
17          JESSE GELLER:  I don't think -- I
18 don't think it's ever been pitched as --
19          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  That's
20 right.
21          JESSE GELLER:  -- as public space.
22 It has always been an amenity.  And in
23 particular an amenity for the building.
24       Now, to the extent that there's a
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1 retail operator on that ground level, some,
2 you know, members of the public will use that
3 retail and they will have the ability to use
4 the tables as a part of it.  The real benefit
5 to the public that I understood to be pitched
6 was an open sight line to the mural.  That's
7 what they were really pitching.
8          LARK PALERMO:  I agree with you,
9 however, there is no open space -- and I'm
10 not thinking of the public at this point, I'm
11 thinking of the building and the benefit of
12 the building and the residents in the
13 building.  And this is the only open space
14 available.
15          POLLY SELKOE:  Well, some of the
16 residents do have decks.
17          LARK PALERMO:  Right.  But they're
18 private.
19          POLLY SELKOE:  Yes.
20          LARK PALERMO:  Right.
21          JESSE GELLER:  But there are many,
22 many, many buildings that have no
23 generally --
24          LARK PALERMO:  There are.  But our
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1 zoning by-laws are requiring open space and
2 we're waiving it.  And I feel, I feel just
3 seeding responsibility and jurisdiction for
4 that space to a retail tenant is not exactly
5 what I had in mind.
6          VICTOR SHEEN:  So if I may offer a
7 point of reference.  So 420 Harvard Street,
8 the interior garden area was opened to the --
9          LARK PALERMO:  I remember it well,
10 yeah.
11          VICTOR SHEEN:  -- both the, the
12 residents as well as certain retail tenants.
13 So we -- potentially we could, you know -- if
14 the intention is to open that for residential
15 open space, we -- we're happy to include some
16 sort of language that make reference that
17 residents would have access to that space.
18          LARK PALERMO:  Yes, I was thinking
19 of 420, and that would make me happy.
20          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Okay.
21          JESSE GELLER:  If they're willing to
22 do it, I'm okay with it.
23          VICTOR SHEEN:  Yeah, we'll do it.
24          LARK PALERMO:  Okay, excellent.
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1          JESSE GELLER:  At the end of
2 "Existing mural" --
3          POLLY SELKOE:  Yes.
4          JESSE GELLER:  -- on the neighboring
5 property, let's be specific, as a prominent
6 feature.  Which I think what your intent is.
7 And I think you just need to be clear here in
8 a parenthetical, as so long as in existence.
9 I mean, my sneaking suspicion is that
10 building next-door may get torn down at some
11 point.  I don't think they're going to be so
12 careful about that mural.
13          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Right.
14          JESSE GELLER:  Fortunately or
15 unfortunately.
16          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  And we
17 can't put the Applicant --
18          JESSE GELLER:  Right.
19          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER: --
20 responsible for preservation of mural on a
21 property he doesn't own.
22          JESSE GELLER:  Correct.
23          LARK PALERMO:  Yeah, I mean maybe,
24 maybe in the redraft we can clarify that.
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1 Right now his obligation is to ensure an
2 unobstructed view of the mural.
3          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  For so
4 long as the -- yeah, for so long as the mural
5 exists.
6          LARK PALERMO:  For so long as the
7 mural exists.
8          JESSE GELLER:  Right.
9          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Which may
10 very well be a very long time, but again, he
11 can't be responsible for that.
12          VICTOR SHEEN:  So do you want me to
13 strike out "public access" and replace it
14 with "residential/tenant access"?
15          JESSE GELLER:  No, I don't think
16 it's -- I don't think the issue is that it's
17 exclusive -- I think it's available to
18 tenants and occupants in their -- in the case
19 of the commercial space, customers.
20          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  But we're
21 taking the public access piece out, correct?
22          LARK PALERMO:  Yeah.
23          JESSE GELLER:  Yeah.
24          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Yeah.
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1          LARK PALERMO:  And maybe if we have
2 the decision for 420 Harvard, that language
3 would work.
4          POLLY SELKOE:  Okay, I'll take a
5 look at that.
6          LARK PALERMO:  Because we did very
7 specifically have a lengthy conversation
8 about the garden.
9          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  I mean we
10 could just say:  Maintain as open space --
11          LARK PALERMO:  Yes, that's fine.
12          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  -- for
13 residents and tenants of -- residents and
14 commercial tenants of the building.  So the
15 Applicant shall maintain the properties --
16          JESSE GELLER:  Yeah, guests and
17 employees.
18          LARK PALERMO:  Yep, yep.
19          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  And it may
20 be that in redrafting paragraph 7 we're
21 cramming a lot into one sentence right now.
22 It may be that it's two separate concepts in
23 there; one which is maintaining this open
24 space available for residents and commercial
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1 occupants and their invitees, and then a
2 second concept which is the view of the mural
3 will be preserved for as long as it exists.
4          JESSE GELLER:  Right.  Right.
5       Okay.
6       And still 11?
7          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Still 11.
8          JESSE GELLER:  The table in 9,
9 that's accurate?  I just want to make sure
10 it's accurate.
11          VICTOR SHEEN:  Yes, we'll double
12 check again.
13          JESSE GELLER:  Okay.
14       Polly, you'll also do that?
15          POLLY SELKOE:  Uh-huh.
16          JESSE GELLER:  Okay.  So my next
17 comment is in 11.
18          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  And it may
19 make sense to check 11 against some of our
20 recent decisions to make sure that the
21 language is tracking.
22          JESSE GELLER:  Okay.
23          POLLY SELKOE:  I did add a word in
24 No. 11, the -- right in the middle.  "Any
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1 material changes to the plan of record."  I
2 added material.
3          JESSE GELLER:  Yeah, it starts to
4 become confusing.
5          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Well, and
6 I think the other thing is that the standard
7 under 40B isn't material or significant even,
8 it's substantial or insubstantial.
9          JESSE GELLER:  Right.
10          POLLY SELKOE:  Okay.
11          JESSE GELLER:  And what it winds up
12 being is that you start to think in terms of,
13 so do they change any of the materials they
14 use?
15          POLLY SELKOE:  Yeah, I know --
16          JESSE GELLER:  So that's silly.
17          POLLY SELKOE:  -- that's what
18 I thought.
19       But the point is, you know, what
20 becomes significant?  I mean you, the Board
21 would -- if something's changed, the Board
22 decides whether it's significant --
23 substantial or not substantial.
24          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Correct.
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1 So I'm not even sure if we need any of this
2 stuff after Color, Windows, etc.  Because
3 that happens by operation of 40B no matter
4 what.
5          JESSE GELLER:  Right.
6          POLLY SELKOE:  Okay.
7          JESSE GELLER:  Go back to 12,
8 please.
9       In 12, just before "bicycle storage,"
10 add the word "internal".
11          POLLY SELKOE:  The thing -- the
12 reason I didn't add that is that it's not
13 internal to the building.
14          JESSE GELLER:  Where's the bicycle
15 storage?  It's in the garage, is it not?
16          POLLY SELKOE:  I thought it was, but
17 apparently it's right outside the building.
18 I'll let Victor talk to that.
19          VICTOR SHEEN:  So actually it's in
20 the setback, within the setback area behind
21 the building as you come.
22          LARK PALERMO:  Right, right.  I know
23 where it is.
24          JESSE GELLER:  The setback in the
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1 drive --
2          VICTOR SHEEN:  Not in the driveway
3 actually.
4          LARK PALERMO:  No.
5          VICTOR SHEEN:  -- it's the setback
6 between the building setback and --
7          JESSE GELLER:  Yeah.
8          VICTOR SHEEN:  -- and the Coolidge
9 building.
10          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Is it
11 covered?
12          VICTOR SHEEN:  It, it's not shown --
13 well, I think, I think that the plan marked
14 as screened.
15          POLLY SELKOE:  I think I added the
16 word Covered.
17          VICTOR SHEEN:  We did.  We can make
18 it --
19          JESSE GELLER:  Is it a secured
20 location?
21          VICTOR SHEEN:  It will be secured by
22 the fact that it's locked on to the ramps
23 themselves.
24          JESSE GELLER:  Okay.
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1          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  So the
2 area isn't, the bikes will just --
3          VICTOR SHEEN:  It's screened.
4          POLLY SELKOE:  Yeah.
5          VICTOR SHEEN:  We could provide
6 coverage if that's --
7          JESSE GELLER:  I think you need to.
8       So, I mean I like what you're saying,
9 it's to provide for coverage.
10          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Covered
11 bicycle storage.
12          JESSE GELLER:  Correct.
13       Covered and secure.
14       My goal here is, this is -- this is
15 part of management, right?
16          VICTOR SHEEN:  Yes.
17          JESSE GELLER:  Of vehicular use.
18 And, therefore, it has to be an attractive
19 amenity, and people have to feel that their
20 bikes are secure and that their bikes are
21 protected.  So I think you need to add in
22 that kind of language.
23          VICTOR SHEEN:  Understood.
24          JESSE GELLER:  The -- okay, so "And
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1 snow removal plan," yeah, because I want to
2 be clear, I think we had a hearing where just
3 given the specifics of the project, it became
4 clear that snow has to be removed.  There's
5 not --
6          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Taken
7 away.
8          JESSE GELLER:  -- with a building of
9 this size, there's no area for you to store
10 it on-site.  Okay?
11          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Good.
12          JESSE GELLER:  Stop.
13          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  13 we have
14 a rogue comma, don't we?
15          JESSE GELLER:  No, I think that's
16 right.
17          LARK PALERMO:  The comma belongs
18 there.
19          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  There's an
20 extra space or something floating out there.
21          LARK PALERMO:  So this is awfully
22 vague.
23          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  I agree
24 with you.  I agree.
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1       So we should probably start with saying
2 "The Applicant shall incorporate a vapor
3 mitigation system"?  Is it a system we're
4 asking for?  I mean we're trying to -- it's
5 vapor intrusion that we're trying to
6 mitigate.
7          JESSE GELLER:  Say that again.
8          LARK PALERMO:  Yeah, I'm assuming --
9 will there be a vapor barrier?
10          VICTOR SHEEN:  So, I think it
11 depends on the, on the closure of the gas
12 station and the final determination by DEP or
13 EPA.  So it may be as part of the closure of
14 the gas station that soils were removed
15 sufficiently that additional vapor intrusion
16 measures would not be warranted.  So I think
17 we, we kept it at this sort of level just
18 because we don't know if it's actually
19 necessary from the standpoint of the actual
20 closure of the gas station itself, because it
21 is all managed and directed by the state
22 regulation.
23          LARK PALERMO:  Well, the state can
24 require you to use certain mitigation
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1 measures, but it seems to me --
2          JESSE GELLER:  Lark, this was --
3 correct me if I'm wrong, but wasn't this --
4 this was your issue particularly given your
5 concern about current use?  Was this your
6 issue, the vapor barrier?
7          LARK PALERMO:  I don't --
8          JESSE GELLER:  Did you raise this
9 issue?
10          LARK PALERMO:  I -- now you're
11 testing my memory.
12          JESSE GELLER:  Let me back up.  What
13 is this trying to address?
14          POLLY SELKOE:  At 455 Harvard it was
15 a discussion --
16          LARK PALERMO:  A lengthy discussion.
17          POLLY SELKOE:  And there was lengthy
18 discussion.
19          JESSE GELLER:  That's what I
20 thought.
21          POLLY SELKOE:  Actually it had a lot
22 to do with the dry cleaners --
23          LARK PALERMO:  Right.
24          POLLY SELKOE:  -- but it turned out
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1 that the slope of the land was away from the
2 building.
3          JESSE GELLER:  Okay.
4          LARK PALERMO:  Right, but they did
5 -- we did require them to install a vapor
6 barrier.
7          POLLY SELKOE:  Right.
8          JESSE GELLER:  But what is this
9 trying to do?
10          LARK PALERMO:  In the case of this
11 particular project, it would not be the
12 concern that applied to 455, because 455 is
13 across the street and there had been some
14 evidence presented to us that whatever
15 chemicals were used in the dry cleaning
16 process could have migrated to the 455 site.
17          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  All right,
18 let me ask --
19          LARK PALERMO:  Let me finish.
20          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Oh, I'm
21 sorry.
22          LARK PALERMO:  And that as a result,
23 the systems of the building could pull that
24 vapor up into the building without having --
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1          JESSE GELLER:  But isn't it required
2 by state law?
3          LARK PALERMO:  No.
4          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  But let me
5 make this suggestion, and I did not focus on
6 this in reviewing this draft decision.  I'm
7 pretty sure that our peer reviewers looked at
8 this and advised us on this issue.
9       Polly, I'm not sure if in drafting this
10 condition you went back and looked at --
11          POLLY SELKOE:  Well, I actually did.
12          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  And was
13 this specifically what Dan La France
14 suggested we include in this decision as a
15 condition?
16          POLLY SELKOE:  It, it originally you
17 remember the parking was going to be
18 underground?
19          LARK PALERMO:  Yes.
20          POLLY SELKOE:  And then that
21 changed.  And I don't think that the -- they
22 did talk about vapor mitigation measures, but
23 not specific ones in the peer review report.
24 And I actually did ask the director of
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1 engineering about this, and he didn't get
2 back to me yet.
3       Remember, this is subject to the review
4 and approval of the Building Commission
5 Director of Engineering and Transportation.
6 But one of the things -- I don't know, we
7 could ask peer --
8          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  That's
9 what I would like to do.  We're pretty much
10 out of time for this evening anyway.  So I
11 want to stop and hold it at condition No. 13.
12       And, Polly, if you could please go back
13 and either review the report of the peer
14 reviewer or ask them --
15          POLLY SELKOE:  Or ask them.
16          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  -- for
17 specific language to address the risk of --
18          LARK PALERMO:  And a recommendation,
19 because you have jogged my memory.  We did
20 get a specific recommendation from the peer
21 reviewer at 455 Harvard for the vapor barrier
22 straight out.
23          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  But a
24 completely different project, different set
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1 of circumstances, but I'm interested in what
2 the peer reviewer for this project would
3 recommend that we, that we include in terms
4 of language to address this potential
5 concern.
6          POLLY SELKOE:  Okay.  I will do
7 that.
8          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:
9 Mr. Engler, you may be heard.  You have one
10 minute.
11          ROBERT ENGLER:  One thing
12 parenthetically going back to the cost thing.
13 However the Applicant decides to do it, it's
14 very clear in the 40B case law that the
15 Applicant's responsible for mitigating what
16 they bring to the table, not the general
17 public.  So the question is does this bump
18 out on the other side of the road, you know,
19 really created solely for the benefit of the
20 people in this new building, is it helping
21 everybody?  And what percentage of the people
22 in the building adding to the inconvenience
23 already there, and they should pay for that.
24 They may pay for all of it, but I just want
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1 the record to say generally that wouldn't be
2 supported if there was an issue that came up
3 later on, because I don't think they're
4 responsible for 100 percent of that cost, but
5 that's all I wanted to say.
6          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:
7 Mr. Engler, could you tell us who you are for
8 the record, please.
9          ROBERT ENGLER:  What was that?
10          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Could you
11 tell us who you are for the record?
12          ROBERT ENGLER:  Oh.  Robert Engler,
13 consultant on the project.
14          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  Thank you.
15       So with that, we are going to end for
16 this evening.  We are continuing this hearing
17 until seven p.m. on December 12th.
18          MEMBER FROM THE AUDIENCE:  Excuse
19 me, I thought there was space for public
20 comment.  When the record -- when the notice
21 went out, there was a space for public
22 comment.
23          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  That was
24 public comment at the discretion of the
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1 Chair, and this evening we're not going to be
2 taking any public comment because of the time
3 constraints and ask that they be continued --
4          MEMBER FROM THE AUDIENCE:  I just
5 want you to know that the community needs
6 public comment.
7          CHAIR JOHANNA SCHNEIDER:  And there
8 will be public comment at the next hearing.
9 As I said at the outset of this hearing, we
10 were very constrained as to time tonight.
11          MEMBER FROM THE AUDIENCE:  Right.
12 But I'd like to you pay attention to the
13 neighborhood.
14          (Whereupon, at 8:13 p.m., the
15          Zoning Board of Appeals Adjourned.)
16                   * * * * *
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
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